	                            Minutes of the Zoom Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                                    Held on 12th October 2020


	Present :      Julian Hussey, Allan Staerck, Andrew Livingston, Peter Brook, Dan Butler, Noel Gregory, Ayo Fraser, Louis Brown, Simon Hussey, Simon Peck, Stuart Briggs, Kathy Briggs          
	

	
	

	1. Apologies :  Guy Livingston, Tom Gamwell, Kevin Hart, Rich Layzell
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
3.  Matters Arising:
GMS is a great problem at the moment.  Simon advised that all senior players have to register themselves individually on the system.

Ayo is unable to open an account with NatWest as due to Covid unless you are an existing account holder you cannot open a new account.  Julian will investigate whether we can do this through his business account.  Simon’s documents have now been verified and will be passed to Julian so that the signatories on the Barclays account can be changed.  For the moment Stuart King is still dealing with all banking transactions.
Louis will proceed with digging the electric cable into the container as soon as his self-isolation is complete.
	

	
	

	4. Chairman’s Report:

Julian attended a Chairmen’s Huddle with Weymouth, Dorchester and Puddletown recently.  It was a good constructive evening.  All clubs shared their concerns re going forward.  Major topics covered opening of clubhouses and player retention.  Future RFU funding will be much depleted due to their dire financial situation,
	

	
	

	5. Treasurers Report :

Not many outgoings at present.  Ayo has passed Stuart invoices for Footeprints and line painting.  The current balance is approx £7500 which includes some VPs donations, Junior section fees and approx £500 from Sponsors.
6.  Secretary’s Report:

Simon has downloaded forms from Howdens for Public and Private liability insurance.  The invoice for Players insurance was given to Ayo today.
He was waiting for a One-time code from the FCA so that he can return the accounts.  This has apparently been delivered to the registered address, ie the Leisure Centre, rather than his home address.

Asked whether we have a Test and Trace system in place.  Noel confirmed there are three systems for the Juniors at home – paper contacts, 3 coaches are using the NHS app and others are using Whats App to record details for 21 days.  Ayo confirmed the Seniors have a team App to cover training and matches.

7. VP’s Report:

Peter thanked Stuart and Kathy for sending the update email to the VPs.  To date he has received £820 in donations and three BACS payments, amount unknown. This is very encouraging since nothing is happening at present.  Another newsletter will be sent thanking VPs for their donations and hopefully encouraging others to make a contribution.
8. Fixtures:
Fixture against Weymouth away on Saturday, ko 1pm, Ready 4 Rugby format.  The visiting side to take their own sterilisation kit.  Ayo will check whether spectators are welcome, if so an email will be sent to the VPS and Committee.  There will be a return match at Bridport.  Crewkerne are not ready to play yet.

After the last meeting Kevin emailed Will Thrower re access to the clubhouse.  Peter has spoken to Malcolm Heaver re moving forward.  We would like access to the clubhouse with a one-way system for the kitchen, some sort of bar arrangement.  Noel advised that the parents of the Colts are less worried about travel than the Junior parents.  They have six fixtures arranged home and away, so will need to reciprocate with food at Bridport.  The LC are using the clubhouse and kitchen for various classes.  The kitchen will need a deep clean before we use it.  Noel will complete another Risk assessment re opening the kitchen and how many tables we can accommodate.  We should lock the kitchen after use.  Peter will take this forward with Malcolm.
9.  Coaching / Team Management / Captains Report:
Having started training in July, there is now variation in numbers attending with increasing frustration at not knowing when we will be able to play.  Ready 4 Rugby may help.  Player retention is going to be a big problem.  Opening the clubhouse might help.
Andrew advised that there is a core group of players who will stick with it.  Julian emphasised the importance of the 15 mins contact training.

Socialising difficult but perhaps look at ideas such as golf day, cycle challenge, beers after training etc to keep interest going.

10.  Juniors and Colts Report:
Noel advised that GMS is a nightmare for registration as difficult to know where the money goes.  The U13s, U14s and U15s might travel for games if required, only one age group at a time.  The kitchen will need to be open for Colts matches.
The U9s, U10s, U11s and U12s may organise an interclub tournament amongst themselves.
11  Social Report:
Nothing to report but they will try to keep interest going.
12.  Grounds Maintenance:
Mowing is all up to date, most of the rabbit holes filled with soil and seed, which with the recent rains has germinated well.

We mowed and Shaun white lined all the pitches.   Guy will probably need to mow again in about 10 to 14 days and thinks then that we need to mow out the white lines with the hand mowers.  He thinks Stuart King and John Patten would help with this.
He ran into Robbie Taylor who helped John last season with the white lining.  As he is still willing to help, let’s not drop volunteers out when they offer.
May need to do some spraying with the Plantains on the top end of the Roadside pitch.
Peter commented that the pitches are looking superb.  He had checked with the contractor regarding the floodlights.  He had only straightened the poles and not touched the lights.  Louis will correct once out of self-isolation.
The BDC meeting re drainage issue still to be held. Louis to email dates to Guy and Stuart.
13.  Business Development Report:
SNAP profile is now complete.  It’s a good site and promotes the club in a good light.
Tom has submitted a proposal for the website development.  Ayo and Stuart will talk to Tom re updating the website, then monthly updating as necessary.  Proposed by Stuart, seconded by Noel and Ayo and passed unanimously.  Meeting to be organised next week.

14.  Club Development:
a)  Safeguarding – Simon had circulated his report prior to the meeting (copy attached to the minutes).  He confirmed that all policies are still current and compliant with RFU guidelines.
The Club Safeguarding Audit was submitted on 5th October. The policy on our website needs to be updated.  Simon to email Tom with the latest version.

b)  School Liaison – Nadia has sent an email to all schools.  Noel confirmed we are down on numbers, like all clubs.  Ready4Rugby tournaments have been held in Wiltshire but D&W are reluctant to have too many teams together, up to each club to decide.  Proposed Ready4Rugby session in March to replace the Tag Tournament.  Noel will speak to Nadia.

c)  Publicity – there have been some good articles in the press recently.  Stuart will do report on the Weymouth game.

d)  Volunteers – desperate for a Fixture Secretary in the Juniors, also need a GMS Officer going forward.  Julian suggested the Committee speak to parents on Sunday mornings to make them aware of situation.

e)  Development Plan – ongoing.  The RFU has divided the country into 4 areas, we are in Area A.

15.  Any Other Business:
a)  Use of scrummage machine discussed.  Ayo prefers live scrummaging, so hardly used in training. Noel thinks it might be good for younger age groups and will ask coaches if they use it.  Louis suggested we sell it and get a smaller machine.  Allan will check cost of servicing.
b)  Gym only to be used by those who have paid subs, one evening a week.  Maximum two plus supervisor, needs to be wiped down after each use.  Allan to be in charge.  An offer of payment for his time was made but he confirmed he did not wish to be paid.
c)  Meeting to re-define the constitution tbc.
d)  Allan suggested the Barclays account be kept open to ensure no monies lost in transition.

e)  Peter thanked Ayo and Noel for the great job they are doing in training.  Club is doing a fantastic job.

Meeting closed at 8.45pm, next meeting Monday 9th November 2020

	Noel Gregory

Peter Brook
Louis Brown BDC

Noel Gregory



	
	

	
	

	
	


